
Time to rejuvenate the Business
department

I read and hear in various places that Kemi Badenoch is out to woo the right.
I know she has been very loyal to Rishi Sunak. Contrary to some briefings she
sent no message of support to the sponsors and supporters of the amendments
to the Rwanda Bill . The sponsors in their discussions with No 10 and the
Home Office did not report back on any interventions from the Business
department to help them amend the draft. She has kept out of the difficult
issues preventing GB to Northern Ireland trade.

The  relevant groups on the so called right that would  like to help her in
her important job as Business secretary include the Growth Group, the
European Research Group, the NTB and the Net Zero realism group.  These
Groups were very disappointed when she abandoned the Jacob Rees Mogg Retained
EU Laws Bill, which was designed to remove and amend bad or needless
inherited EU laws.

We have offered to work with her and the other Business Ministers on a
programme of better and less regulation. We have been pressing the need for
more and cheaper UK  produced energy. The EU carbon emissions and
interconnectors framework for more imported power are particular concerns. It
is leading to much industry closing down in the UK making us more dependent
on imports. We await a response on how the UK can retain a basic new steel
making capability. We are worried that current regulations  to force Electric
vehicles will lead to too rapid a decline in car industry based in the UK and
to more Chinese imports.
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